

**SDR-SCCA Solo Committee
June 7th, 2021 Meeting Minutes**

Solo Board		Committee Heads		Club Reps	
Chair – Gary Cameron (GC)	X	Equipment -Jeff Lonsdale (JL)		DCCSD – Robbie Robinson(RR)	
Vice Chair – Mark Wolfe (MW)	C	Timing and Scoring - Ashley Wille (AW) Larry Chan (LC)	X	SCAT – Nima Abraham (NA)	X
Tres.- Chris Teague (CT)	X	Sound – Eric Sakariassen (ES)	X	SCNAX – Edwin Liu (EL)	X
Sec. - Ric Senior (RS)	X	Novice – Carl Miller (CM)		GUESTS:	
Annual Tech -Hank Yamfang (HY)	C	Membership - Ric Senior(RS)	X		
Registration Chair – Robbie Robinson (RR)	X	Waiver –			
Region - Peter Bollencker (PB)	X				
Course Design - Todd Cameron (TC)	X			Note abbreviations LE = Lake Elsinore PP = porta potty T&T = Test and Tune	

Topic

CALL TO ORDER – 6:04 PM online. Minutes from approved (RR/EL)

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Treasurer	CT - Accounts combined into Wells Fargo, paid deposit to Storm and for the next event. Ordering PP. CT To relegate Square reader, use MSR at the site
LE Lots	NA - Got LE for weekends of June 19/20th & July 24/25th.Sanctions and permits approved. NA - Got dates from LE confirmed. Sep 11-12, Oct.3, 2021, Oct. 16-17, 2021,Nov.13 & 14, 2021, Dec.11-12, 2021.
Membership	RS - 15 Solo numbers sold in the last month RS - Non-drivers/passengers in hot areas? Create an option in MSR for a passenger/worker option and will require a SpeedWaiver.
Registration	RR - June event going well, practice full. July event is open in MSR. Waiting to update covid rules for the July event. NA to print covid regs.
SDR BOD	PB - Held Track Day on May 29/30th and Road Rally on May 8th. PB - Bought a hot spot for the region.
Equipment	MW - To buy new tires and mount RR - Trailer storage, location in LE looks great. ES/LC - To share zip files with 2020 results ES - To investigate storage shed for region equipment
Timing and Scoring	LC - Checking laptops for the event, will bring them on Saturday to test them out! Ready to do T&S on

Waivers	RS - Speedwaivers, checked at registration and at site entry RS - Send an email blast Wednesday before the event.
Sound	ES - Update rules to one sound meter in the corner
Novice	EL - RR shared list of new folks, EL followed up by doing zoom orientations a couple at a time, mini safety meeting.
Annual Tech	HY - To acquire sticker for annual tech for the next event
Social Media	PB - Periodic updates on FB continuing.
Courses	TC - Will build course for LE weekend
Event Chair Team	NA - Doing event chair for June weekend. Putting documentation together on how to run the next event.
PAST EVENTS	
UPCOMING EVENTS	
LE Practice/ Champ June 19/20	
LE Practice/ Champ July 24/25	TC - To setup course for Sept event
OLD BUSINESS	
Member rosters due	RS - Updates from all clubs
Helmets	PB - Sixteen helmets arrived
NEW BUSINESS	
Lot Search	TC - Spreckels Sugar company has a large lot, TC to contact and get more info GC - To contact Legoland auxiliary lot PB - EVOC site
ADJOURNED	7:38PM. NA/RR - Next meeting is Wed 7/7/21 at online location at 6pm
ATTACHMENTS	None